HARPERSFIELD TOWNSHIP

REGULAR SESSION

Held on May 8, 2023

The Board of Harpersfield Township convened in regular session from 7 PM to 7:30 PM in the Township Administration Building. Jim Pristov, Vice Chairman, called the meeting to order with the following members and visitors present:

James Pristov

Edwin Spoor

Sharon Rohrbaugh

Employees: Marty Pitkin

Visitors: Jim and Peggy Bunner; Rich and Renee Hanyok

The minutes from the regular session held on April 24, 2023 were reviewed. Ed made a motion to approve the minutes as written, Jim seconded, the Board voted unanimously in favor.

Marty reported issuing four zoning permits.

Marty informed the Board that the company refurbishing Motel 6 would like to build a storage area behind the motel. Marty stated that they could build a warehouse type building but not storage containers.

Ed made a motion to pay the following bills: #13550 through #13571; totaling \$12,016.24; Jim seconded; the Board voted unanimously in favor.

Sharon reported the following receipts: #64-2023 through #78-2023; totaling \$11,199.18.

Ed gave an update on the situation on the bike trail – stone is on the trail, ruts are in the grass beside the trail and mud is on the trail from gators; Starbucks construction crew is damaging the trail with equipment and a storage container was put on the trail and is sinking into the asphalt causing damage, Ed has talked with the construction company informing them that repairs have to be made to bring the trail back to what it was before the started building; Ed also informed Starbucks that they have to be ADA compliant where their driveway crosses the bike trail ADA plates have to be installed.

Meeting adjourned until May 22, 2023

James Pristov

Edwin Spoor

Sharon Rohrbaugh